
 

 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To: 

 
Mayor and City Council 

From: 

 
Jessica Guinn 

Date: 

 
March 12, 2018 

Subject: 

 
RFP 18-01 Design Build Services for North Shallowford 

Annex 

 

 
ITEM DESCRIPTION 

 

Staff recommends awarding RFP 18-01 to BM&K Construction and Engineering.   

 

BACKGROUND 

 

Proposals were solicited for qualified teams to provide design build services for the North 

Shallowford Annex.  In total, five responses were received.  Each of the responses were 

reviewed and scored in accordance with the evaluation criteria established within the RFP by 

the RFP review committee, including the Assistant City Manager, Police Chief, Parks 

Director, and Program Manager.  After scoring the proposals, BM&K Construction and 

Engineering. BM&K Construction has very recently performed work for the City, delivering 

the new City Hall on time and on budget.   

 

BM&K proposes fees as shown below, based on an estimated construction budget of $500K: 

 

Contractor Fee 5% 

General Conditions $39,960 

General Requirements $10,040 

Civil Engineering $15,000 

Architecture $40,000 

Mechanical, Plumbing, Fire Protection $17,000 

Electrical $12,000 

Construction Administration $10,000 

Preconstruction/Estimating $12,000 
 

 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

Staff recommends that the City Council award RFP 18-01 to BM&K Construction and 

Engineering and authorize the City Manager to execute the necessary documents upon 

review of the City Attorney.   
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